
TOWN OF HARWICH

WASTEWATER SUPPORT COMMITTEE
Donn Griffin Room
Thursday, June 21, 2018, 6:00PM
MINUTES

Present:  Sharon Pfleger, Chair, Noreen Donahue, Ann Howe, Peter Hughes
Also present:  Finance Committee Liaison Tom Sherry, Local Bank Representatives
Call to Order
The meeting was called to order at 6:00 PM by Chairperson Sharon Pfleger and taped for Channel 18.
Discussions with Local Bank Representatives 

TD Bank – Amy Camenga, Vice President and Store Manager, Harwichport Branch 
Noreen Donahue gave an introduction to the topic of financing sewer connection costs in the Phase II Pleasant Bay area.  Costs could be as low as $ 5,000 to $ 7,000 if the disposal pipe is easily accessible from the road.  They could be $10,000 if it is necessary to go around the house or through an unfinished basement.  And if the homeowner intends to do additional work at the same time, it could trigger higher costs. Decks, gardens and driveways are some of the common impediments that must be managed.  
The homeowners will be connecting starting approximately June of 2021 and continuing for a year or more to get the 650 homes in Phase II completed.

Ms. Camenga led a lively discussion about the loan products that TD Bank might be able to offer including Credit Cards, Home Equity lines and unsecured loans.  It is impossible to foresee what options will be available in three years, but Amy Camenga felt that the TD Bank staff would be well informed of the project and ready to respond to residents’ inquiries when the time came.

Cape Cod Five – Russ Labbe, Home Equity & Consumer Lending Manager; Felicia Holden, Mortgage Loan Officer
Noreen started the discussion by stating again that the Wastewater Support Committee’s role is not to advise on financing, but to communicate to the community that the local Banking establishments are aware of the project.  The Committee’s task is to provide the local Banking community with any information they need on the project and facilitate their readiness to assist any interested homeowners.  
Russ Labbe listed the many loan products that are available now from Cape Cod Five.  In addition to the more familiar products, Cape Cod Five has a partnership with Mass Housing for home improvement loans under which the sewer connections are considered as an acceptable expense.  This Mass Housing partnership has some income restrictions so it might be suitable for some of the lower income households.
The borrowing range for the Mass Housing program is currently $ 7,500 to $ 50,000.

Overall, the meeting was a good discussion to have to introduce the community to some of the local lenders and to broach the topic of sewer connection financing options.
Adjournment
6:47 PM
Minutes respectfully submitted by Noreen Donahue, Clerk.


